



Tucson-Pima County Historical Commission

Event Subcommittee

Tuesday, May 20, 2025

Virtual Meeting via Zoom

Legal Action Report

1. Call to Order/Roll Call

The meeting was called to order at 2:03 p.m., and a quorum was present.

Members Present:

Teresita Majewski, Chair

Kathe Kubish

J. J. Lamb

Members Absent:

None

Guests / audience present:

Desiree Aranda, City of Tucson Historic Preservation Officer

Kate Avalos, Presidio San Agustin del Tucson Museum

Amy Hartmann-Gordon, Presidio San Agustin del Tucson Museum

Ian Milliken, Cultural Resources & Historic Preservation Office, Pima County Conservation
Lands & Resources

Marianna Pegno, Tucson Museum of Art

Ricki Riojas, Los Descendientes de Tucson & TPCHC Non-voting Advisory Member

**2. Approval of TPCHC Event Subcommittee LAR/Minutes from Meeting of 4/29/25
(Discussion/Action)**

It was moved by Commissioner Lamb, duly seconded by commissioner Kubish, and carried by a roll call vote of 3 to 0 to approve the Legal Action Report/Minutes from the Meeting of 4/29/25, as submitted.

**3. Update on Save the Dates to VIPs (Amy Hartmann-Gordon, Terry Majewski, and Ian Milliken)
(Discussion/Action)**

Ian Milliken and Terry Majewski reported on the status of the Save the Dates to VIP. Supervisor Scott wishes to speak at the event. Marianna Pegno noted that she added this information to the file she is maintaining. No action was taken.

4. Programming/Entertainers (Marianna Pegno/Amy Hartmann-Gordon) (Discussion/Action)

Amy Hartmann-Gordon and Marianna Pegno reported on the status of programming and entertainers for the event. Development of the run of stage is underway. There will be three main blocks where the event will take place. Discussion was held on the distinct stages that will be set up, the Presidio stage and the Telles stage. No action was taken.

5. Street Layout for Event (Justin Germain) (Discussion/Action)

Report was given by Marianna Pegno. A working map was shared. Discussion was held on vendor needs and banners/signage. No action was taken.

6. Event Logistics (Amy Hartmann-Gordon) (Discussion Action)

Amy Hartmann-Gordon reported that there are a few more things to rent for the event. Rikki Riojas asked if the city could cover the cost of the Porta Potties. This will be checked, and it was suggested to go through Ward 1. Discussion was held. No action was taken.

7. Community Partners (Kate Avalos) (Discussion/Action)

Ms. Avalos reported that there are 23 confirmed Community Partners with more expected. The Rodeo Museum will bring two wagons. The Chinese Cultural Center has confirmed. Discussion was held. There will be one 6-foot table per group (county will have more tables). No action was taken.

8. Food Vendors Update (Amy Hartmann-Gordon)

Report was given by Amy Hartmann-Gordon. The Flores family has confirmed their interest. that Dandelion and JoJos are in, and she needs to follow up again with eegee's. Marianna Pegno will follow up with Café a la Carte. Discussion was held. No action was taken.

9. Website Update (Rikki Riojas, Others) (Discussion/Action)

Report was given by Rikki Riojas. She still needs to get the logo usage information up on the website. She also reminded Ian Milliken that he said he would be sending in county events for her to add. Discussion was held. No action was taken.

10. Summer PR Partnership Opportunities

Discussion was held. Amy Hartmann-Gordon reported that the City of Gastronomy is already a Community Partner. KXEI is preparing a play list related to the 250th. Information on this will go up on the website as it develops. No action was taken.

11. Call to the audience (Information Only)

No comments were received by the posted deadline.

12. Schedule upcoming meeting(s)

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 3, at 2 p.m.

13. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 2:57 p.m.